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Newstead Terraces News
       Nov 2016
Water dripping from above, and its not Rain
Just a reminder to everyone that it is ok to wash your balconies and Saturdays are the designedated day, but it is not ok to let the dirty water rain down on those below.  Please uses something to stop the water escaping through the holes at the edge of your verandah.

Not one unit at Newstead Terrace has a balcony that slopes towards the built in drains.  It is commonly believed that the drains are at the high point on every terrace.  Not much use, but please swish as much water as you can towards the drain with a broom and then mop up the remaining moisture.

For those of you lucky enough to be home in the next storm, go for it, hose to your hearts content.
An update from the developers next door
As the report from next door gets larger and larger, I have sent it in a separate email.  The good news is that the builders are taking a break over Christmas.  We should have a peaceful and clean period between 17th Dec and 9th January.   Piling should finish very soon.
Spa Woes

Again!   The spa has developed a new leak.  This time it looks like both pools have also sprung leaks.  The Leak Detection guys start digging on Tuesday 6th.  With luck the breaks will be easily located and repaired.  Watpac continue to be willing to assist and respond rapidly with repairs.  This period of ground movement will stabilize the completion of the garage shell at the Austin Street end, very soon.  The concrete path to the Austin Street pedestrian gate will be repaired once everything has stabilized.
BITS & BOBS 
Everyone at Newstead Terrace is aware of how helpful the Manager, Georgina, and her Assistant, Doogle, are and how they strive to make all our lives easier. However, with 61 units, their generosity in offering assistance with small jobs sometimes means that they run out of time for bigger, important tasks. 
One of those ‘little jobs’ involves delivering parcels that are received at the office to individual units. If you are expecting a parcel, please contact the office to check if it has arrived. If so, you can visit the office to pick it up. If a parcel received at the office has not been collected within 24 hours, Georgina will email you to tell you it has arrived and when you can collect it. 
Other ‘odd jobs’, such as changing light bulbs ( in each unit) and the like can become quite time- consuming when multiplied by dozens of requests throughout the complex. Many neighbours and family members are more than willing to assist with these tasks - so before asking the Manager, or before contacting an expensive tradesperson, check if one of your neighbours can help out in times of need. Most likely they’ll be happy to do so. Newstead does have a reputation as a supportive and neighbourly community. 
Another matter that often takes quite a bit of the Manager’s time is the supervision of builders who repeatedly ignore rules in relation to storage of materials, cleanliness of common areas, hours of work, removal of lift padding and protective carpet etc. If you engage builders or tradespeople to carry out work in your unit it is your responsibility to ensure they adhere to the rules. You will be held responsible for cleaning common areas if your builder leaves them dirty - and you may be called upon to remove or install lift padding and carpets if the people you engage don’t do it. Some tradespeople constantly flout the rules and, as their ‘employer’, you are accountable for their behaviour while they are on site on your behalf. 
Holidays and Visitors

With the Silly Season almost here, and an increase in visitors and celebrations we all need to be considerate of others in our use of the visitors carpark and our facilities.  As residents, it is OK to park in the visitors carpark to unload the car if you really need to, but please go straight back down and put your car in its own park so that there is space for someone else to do the same thing.  Visitors are on the increase and whilst we are lucky to have the number of spaces we do, we still need to be sensible about their use. Parking in the visitor’s space whilst you duck up for a quick shower and change….should you really?

Please remember to check pool gates are closing behind you.  No one wants a child drowning in our complex, ever, but especially over the holiday season.  Just look behind you and check that it closed.  A second of your time can save a lifetime of grief for a family.  

No glass in the pool area.  Unfortunately those lovely expensive and delicious bubbles come in glass bottles that can’t come with you into the pool area with you.

Last but not least, Christmas means time with family and friends.  Doogle and I also have family and friends outside this complex.   I know it is hard to part from us for a few days, but we are heading to the beach and can be reached in an EMERGENCY.   Much as we do love you all, you are our place of work and we do need a bit of a break sometimes. So before you pick up the phone, ask would you be happy to be getting a call from your place of work today?  Obviously do call if you really need us.
Happy Happy Christmas, keep safe for New Years.
Georgina Bishop
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